
 

St. John Fisher Catholic Primary School Remote Education 

Contingency Plan 

Here at St. John Fisher we aim to continue to look after our pupil’s well-being 

and happiness whilst delivering an ambitious and broad curriculum in all 

subjects. 

We have extensive plans for the provision of remote education to ensure that 
where children need to be educated at home, for example, due to shielding, 

self-isolation or a local outbreak, they are given the support they need to 

continue learning. 

Remote Education expectations: 

• Remote education, where needed, will be high quality and align as closely 

as possible with in-school learning. 

• The autumn term curriculum has been written and planned to focus on 

the emotional, physical and educational needs of the children. It will re-

establish good progress in the essentials (phonics and reading, increasing 

vocabulary, writing and mathematics) with opportunities across 

foundation subjects to read widely, and developing the children’s 

knowledge and vocabulary. The children will be taught a full range of 

subjects over the year, including sciences, humanities, the arts, physical 

education/sport, religious education and relationships and health 

education.   

• Come and See lessons will continue as normal, whether in school or at 

home and all classes start the year covering the topic ‘Family’. 

• When planning, teachers will produce 2 sets of weekly plans – that are 

tailored to be delivered in school and a set of plans, as a contingency, that 

could be delivered as remote learning. These plans will mirror each other 

as much as possible.  

• The learning will be accessed through Tapestry (Reception and Year 1) and 

our school website (Year 2-6).  Marking and feedback will be given 

through the website and on Tapestry.  The school will provide exercise 

books and equipment where required. 



• Children with SEND will be provided with appropriate learning and 

concrete resource packs with instructions on how to use. Teachers will 

provide video links and tutorials if required. 

• The learning activities will have a learning objective with clear 

explanations and teachers will contact the children daily to check 

understanding and progress.  Any new topics will have a video explanation 

provided by the teacher, using Google Classroom, or via a video link 

provided by the teacher. 

 

From the start of the autumn term, Oak National Academy resources are available and will 

complement our learning with online learning and video links – this includes SEND learning. 

These resources can be accessed at home using the following link: www.thenationalacademy 

 

 

http://www.thenationalacademy/

